Yale Divinity School 49 Prospect Street, New Haven, Conn.

February 13, 1933

My dear Professor Roerich: (Envelope addressed to Prof. Nicholas Roerich)

The annual meeting of the American Oriental Society is to be held in New York City April 18-20. The Committee on the Promotion of Chinese Studies is very eager to have a good sinological representation on the program, and Dr. Ogden, the Secretary of the American Oriental Society, has been good enough to suggest that I write on behalf of that Committee to such sinologists as it seems to me could make a profitable contribution to the program. Of course I naturally think of you and am venturing to write to ask whether you have something which you could present in the form of a paper. If so, I should be very grateful if you will let me know and will at the same time write to the Corresponding Secretary of the American Oriental Society, Dr. Charles J. Ogden, 628 West 114th Street, New York City, giving him the title of your paper as you would like it to appear in the program. I understand that the rules of the American Oriental Society limit papers to fifteen minutes.

With every good wish, I am

Cordially yours,

K. S. Latourette